[bookmark: _GoBack]Writing Instruction in the Disciplines (WID) Committee
September 28, 2017
2:00 pm, Algonquin Room, Union
Present: Munia Cabal-Jimenéz (chair), Leslie Melim, Nathan Miczo, Magdelyn Helwig, Ritchie Gabbei, Joyce Runquist, Courtney Blankenship.  Absent: Neil Baird, Lukas Urbane, Anna Valeva. Guest: Jeremy Robinett
 
 1. The meeting was called to order at 2:02 pm. 
 2. Welcome of new members for 2017-2018.
 3. Approval of the Agenda. Motion approved to shift No. 7 “Proposal for WID Designation from the Dept. of Recreation, Park and Tourism” RPTA 235 Programming Principles and Applications in Leisure Services up to accommodate visitor Dr. Robinett. Prior to discussion see No. 4. 
Robinett shared the rationale for including RPTA within WID guidelines, namely from focus groups of students it was determined they needed more experience in database management and core communication tactics such as press releases and program plans. Specifically, RPTA 235 provides the best opportunity for constant feedback of a program plan and a variety of professional writing essential to the field. It is the pre-requisite to current WID designated course RPTA 322 Administration of Leisure Services I, which focuses more on professional writing related to organizational planning and human resources. Robinett stated that between these two courses all writing components required for the degree were sufficiently covered. Miczo and Helwig re-stated the benefits of having WID courses earlier/sequenced in curriculum. Helwig mentioned RPTA 235 provides clear connections to WID guidelines, though she would like to see more details for RPTA 322. Motion approved to allow WID designation for RPTA 235.
 4. Election of New Recording Secretary: Blankenship offered to serve in this capacity when she is present. Nathan Miczo offered to serve in her absence. Motion approved.
 5. Approval of Minutes from 4-27-2017. Motion approved with minor corrections.  “Magdelyn”
 6. Report on 10 day over-enrollment.
FS 485 was listed as over-enrolled and Cabal-Jimenéz said she did contact Chair Jill Myers. Additional courses that weren’t listed but are over-enrolled include: COM 247, KIN 477, and AT 410.
 7. WID and CODEC classes.
Cabal-Jimenéz asked for input regarding delivery of WID courses via CODEC platform. 
	Currently there are no WID guidelines for online, or CODEC delivered courses. Since CODEC has some (distance) face-to-face it could be considered halfway towards a fully-online course. However, discussion led to consensus that CODEC fails to mimic face-to-face interactions. Helwig offered that group/peer work can’t be easily done with CODEC and in attempting to administer a WID course via CODEC, the faculty member’s workload will increase and will lead to pedagogical issues as well. Amending guidelines was discussed. Using language such as “unless circumstances dictate otherwise, WID courses should be delivered face-to-face. Any exceptions must be justified and/or appealed. Providing additional assistance to instructor in adapting a course to a non-traditional platform may be required.”

8.	 New Business.
	18 WID Courses in COFAC were reviewed last year. Reviews will continue this year. 
	 	 

The meeting was adjourned at 2:42 p.m. The next meeting time will be at 2:00 p.m., October 26, 2017.

Respectfully,   Courtney Blankenship
 
